· Lin Collis <lin.collis@gmail.com> 
· 
· Jan 14 at 4:33 PM
To
· Iain Mitchell  
· Barbara McKechnie  
· Christina McKenzie  
· Jim George  
· Mary Finlayson  
· and 3 more...
Message body
Comments from Lin for agenda items:

Floral enhancement.
Good news NQCC has been awarded a grant of £229 for the coming year. This is great - however there will be a lot of expenses this year as new tubs and plant containers are needed as well as plants and compost.

Snags around the village: meeting with Ian Jones ( Fife Council)
At long last Ian and I met up and went around the village on Thursday 7 January ( postponed since September 2015) looking at the items the CC previously identified (list circulated but no comments made by councillors) and other snags noted en route.

The poor state of the steps up to the road bridge .I J speaking to Amey The indecipherable 20 mph signs on the roads coming into the village. This method of signing speed restrictions has been discontinued and replaced with small stand alone signs along the roadside. The 'uncared for' appearance at both entries to the village. FC unable for financial reasons to cut the grass, etc. more often.The permanently lit new road lights...the lights have not been off since they were installed in early summer 2015. These lights were off as new electric poles were being erected in Main Road. It is noted that since the new poles are I place these lights are now off during daylight hours Assistance to clear around the village plant tubs and change the compost later in the year. LC to speak to Jim Stenhouse.
The state of the Battery Road car park grassed areas. IJ contacting Jim McQueen. These grass areas are actually owned by three separate organisations( FC, Networkrail and Scottish Power)

The rumble strip at the bus stop on Main Street still has loose cracked sets and is uneven. To repair this would require the road being closed for a day and at the moment this is not feasible for economic reasons and because so many people have complained to the Council about recent road closures in and around he village.

Cracked paving sets and pavements with rough surfaces throughout the village including the footpath at the FerryBridge Hotel. IJ noted that there was not a trip hazard which would have allowed  the cracks could be mended under 'Health and Safety'. He emphasised the futility in mending these before the village could deter residents parking on the pavements. There are only 7 traffic wardens in Fife meaning that NQ  seldom receives a visit from a warden who could encourage people to park on the roads.

Overgrown vegetation:at the garden entrance to Hill House, left side of Main Road, steps from the motorway to the community centre, ivy at Piggery Steps, etc. IJ will contact the appropriate Council staff and has recommended in some instances that the CC speaks to house owners.

Cap missing on a metal indicator in west pavement of Main Road, causing a 5-7 cm diameter hole. IJ contacting the Water Board.

Need a barrier along wall to the west of Main Road above the gardens in Incolm - good three metre drop. Regulations are that a barrier should be in place if a wall is less than a metre high. IJ finding out who is responsible.

Blocked drain on Main Road above Willies well. IJ noted for action.

Requirement for signage: 'no parking' sign on the Town Pier, 'station', 'community centre' and  'road bridge' signs at the War Memorial,  a sign to deter large foreign lorries entering and getting stuck in the village, a sign to deter long /wide vehicles using the Brae. IJ noted for action.



